
 
 

 

June 16, 2015 
 
 
Jackie Collins, Administrator 
Idaho Arts Charter School 
1220 5th Street North 
Nampa, ID 83687 
 
 
Dear Ms. Collins, 
 
In Idaho, the State Superintendent of Public Instruction has the responsibility for 
carrying out policies, procedures and duties authorized by law or established by the 
State Board of Education for all secondary and elementary school matters (Idaho 
Code, Section 33-125).  On behalf of Superintendent Sherri Ybarra, the Sufficiency 
Review Committee at the Idaho Department of Education has reviewed the charter 
revisions submitted by Idaho Arts Charter School.  This review was to ensure that 
the charter revisions contain the information and meet the legal requirements of 
Section 33-5205, Idaho Code. Additionally, the review is designed to help with the 
creation of high quality charter schools 
 
The findings of the State Department of Education are outlined in the enclosed 
document.  Based on the review, all of the proposed amendments meet the 
established standards and legal requirements. The amendments may be submitted 
to the authorizer for their review. 
 
Please communicate these findings to the school’s board and the Nampa School 
District, as your authorizer. If you have any questions regarding these findings, 
please contact me at (208) 332-6963.   
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Michelle Clement Taylor, School Choice Coordinator 
 
Enclosure:  Idaho State Department of Education Sufficiency Review 

  


